
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

VIN: «chassis_number» 
MY23/24V020 

Dear «order_name» 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

Morgan Motor Company Limited has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain 
2023 Morgan Super 3 vehicles. 

 

WHY DOES MY VEHICLE NEED REPAIRS? 

The Pedal Box Assembly may exhibit reduced braking performance or complete loss of braking, increasing the 
risk of an accident. 

This is due to a potential defect which has been identified with the Pedal Box Assembly. The affected part is the 
welded pedal box housing, which forms the structural component to which all other parts contained within the 
assembly are attached. The potential defect is caused by Morgan’s third-party supplier not manufacturing parts in 
line with Morgan’s engineering and quality specifications. The malfunction that could occur is weld failure under 
heavy load braking. An indication that your vehicle is affected could manifest as either binding brakes and / or the 
brake pedal is not returning to the intended position. Should this be the case you should not drive the vehicle in 
any event. 

 

WHAT WILL MY MORGAN DEALER DO? 

Your dealer will replace the defective Pedal Box Assembly with a new, quality assured unit that is free of defect, 
free of charge.  The repair should take approximately four hours to complete.  However, due to scheduling, your 
dealer may require your vehicle for longer.  Your dealer should be able to provide a more accurate repair 
schedule. 

 

WHAT SHOULD YOU DO? 

Please contact your local authorized dealer and schedule an appointment for your free repair as soon as possible.  
To find your nearest dealer, visit dealers.morgan-motor.com. 
Parts will be made available to dealers by the end of January (2024) or sooner. 



 

 

 

WHO SHOULD YOU CONTACT WITH FURTHER QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS? 

If you have questions or concerns about this recall, please contact Morgan Aftersales at +441 684 580 757, or 
email Recall_Help@morgan-motor.co.uk.   

If your dealer fails or is unable to remedy this defect without charge, or within a reasonable amount of time, you 
may submit a written complaint to: 

Administrator 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey AVE SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
You may also call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to 
http://www.safercar.gov.  
 

WHAT IF YOU ARE A LESSOR? 

Federal law requires that you forward a copy of this safety recall notice to the lessee within 10 days. 

 

WHAT IF YOU NO LONGER OWN THE VEHICLE? 

If you no longer own the vehicle, please contact Morgan Aftersales at +441 684 580 757, or email 
Recall_Help@morgan-motor.co.uk.  

 

We apologize for any inconvenience and thank you for your attention to this safety matter. 

Sincerely, 

 

Morgan Motor Company Limited 

 


